TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES SEPTEMBER 6, 2018
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on September 6, 2018.
Members Present: Michael Parry, Joe Palmeri, Noah Grunberg, Eric Lucentini, John Taylor 
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Chris Macek

Guests: Liz Kidder, Thomas Luck
Chair Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.
It was noted that there had been no meeting in August.

A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Michael, to approve the meeting minutes of February 1.

Voting in favor: Michael, Joe, Noah, Eric


Opposed: None


Abstentions: John

A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Eric, to approve the hearing minutes of February 1, for Arrow Auto Sales.


Voting in favor: Michael, Joe, Noah, Eric


Opposed: None


Abstentions: John

The Board reviewed the quote for a laptop computer, software, and data transfer submitted by Northeast IT. Comments   are wanted from member Chris Macek, who was absent from the meeting, since he has the most computer knowledge of any Board member.
The Board reviewed a letter from the state Attorney General concerning the newly approved bylaw changes. The letter reiterated the definition of agriculture.
The Board discussed an upcoming meeting with the Planning Board and topics that should be discussed. Setbacks should be discussed, especially those in the village. The definition of “family” may need to be changed. Marijuana definitions should be discussed. It was understood that the definitions came from those provided by the state. Liz Kidder explained that the Board of Health has to hold herings on marijuana establishments and also that a host agreement needs to be approved by the Selectboard. The ZBA did not know that and would like more information on how the marijuana permitting process is to work. John said he would like to see the entire permiting proess defined, not just permits involving marijuana. Some of the questions could be answered by having more information on the town website. Perhaps the Use Table could include information on other permits that are required.
The meeting recessed at 7:30 p.m. for the purpose of a public hearing for Liz Kidder and Thomas Luck. 
The meeting resumed at 8:32 p.m.
A motion was made by Eric, seconded by Michael, to accept the withdrawal of the Kidder/Luck application without prejudice.


Voting in favor: Michael, Joe, Noah, Eric, John


Opposed: None


Abstentions: None
Michael said he would really appreciate having Town Counsel’s opinion, as well as that of the Building Inspector, on variances and findings and how the Board could make the information on variances more readable and understandable for applicants. People do not realize how hard it is to get a variance. Something should be in writing explaining it.

Next month there will be a hearing at 7:15 p.m. and the joint meeting with the Planning Board at 8 p.m.
A letter had been received from the Building Inspector noting that the decision given to Arrow Auto Sales had never been recorded, so the Special Permit is not effective. Faye confirmed that the decision had been given to the Town Clerk, within 10 days of the hearing, but had never been picked up by the applicant.
At 9:30 p.m. Michael moved that the meeting be adjourned. Noah seconded this. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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